Weekly Newsletter from Ms. Fleming and Ms. Council
September 4th – 8th 
· We had a great first week of school and are looking forward to a wonderful year!  Please make sure your child has all the supplies listed on the supply list. 
· Thank you for all the Kleenex, bandaids, and baggies.  At this time, I have an abundant supply.  Hopefully these will last us until Christmas.  If you have not purchased these items and wanted to help out, please hold off for a couple of months until we need to replenish.  Thank you!!!

· We try to give prizes and rewards as much as possible, so if you could help us out by sending in a bag of individually wrapped candy, we would greatly appreciate it!

· Thank you to all of the parents who sent in can drinks for Fun Friday last week!  Any time you find drinks on sale, please remember our class.  I will be happy to store them until we need them the next Fun Friday. 

· Please turn in $16.75 to purchase a Weekly Reader and a North Carolina Studies Weekly newspaper for your child.  Please send this is by September 15th. 
· Students can go ahead and purchase recorders from Mrs. Evans.  They are $5.10.  
· Please sign the conduct folder that is going home today beside the conduct grade and return only the folder.  You may keep the papers.   I call these Take Home Mondays and we will send them home every Monday with the work your child has completed throughout the week. 
· Please don’t remove anything from your child’s Homework Folder.  Sometimes we work on an assignment in class over the course of a few days.  If the folder gets too full, we will be glad to sort through those papers with your child. 

· AR goals will be set in the next few weeks.  We are renovating our library so it has put a delay in students checking out books.  We hope to allow students to check out books sometime this week or next. In the meantime, students are allowed to read and take home my classroom books.  I will send home your child’s AR goal when it has been set.  Students will have a celebration at the end of the 9 weeks if they meet their goal.  
Spelling – Due to the holiday, we will not have a spelling unit this week.
Writing – We will be reviewing capitalization rules this week and continuing our study on prefixes and suffixes.  There will be a quiz on our prefix and suffix chart that can be found in your child’s Language Notebook.  Each child will be making a set of flash cards.  We will review on Thursday and quiz on Friday.  The students’ will have seen a copy of the quiz so they know what to expect. 
Social Studies – We will begin a unit called: “Where in the World is North Carolina?”
We have found that many of our students can’t find NC on a map much less on the globe.  Therefore, we like to begin our study of NC history by first locating where we are.  We will begin by reviewing our continents, our country, and then finally locating where NC is.
Math – We will be focusing on place values from the ones place to the hundred thousands place.  We will learn about standard form, expanded form, and word form.  
Reading – We will begin reading “The Gardener” and working with the vocabulary that goes along with it.  We will also begin learning more about the different genres.
